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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
House Memorial 38 proposes that the Department of Health, in cooperation with the Alcohol and 
Gaming Division of RLD, the State Police Division of the Department of Public Safety, and 
EDD, be requested to study the possible public safety, economic, and health impacts of 
establishing a minimum retail price for alcoholic beverages based on alcohol content. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
According to DOH, it will cost approximately $25 thousand to conduct this study (equivalent to 
a 0.25 FTE epidemiologist). 
 
EDD estimates that the study will require time from at least one FTE from each of the agencies.  
EDD has a research bureau, which would provide the economic impact information required in 
the study.  
 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The Department of Health offers the following commentary: 
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“Minimum unit pricing” is a policy that would set a minimum amount that a unit of 
alcohol could be sold for at retail. A unit of alcohol would be defined as a specific 
volume of pure ethanol, for example, 1 unit=10 mL of pure ethanol. The concept behind 
minimum retail unit pricing as a strategy for preventing alcohol-related harm is that the 
selling price increases in proportion to the alcohol units contained in the drink. Thus, a 
minimum unit price measure would target especially those drinks that are high in alcohol 
content. 
 
Minimum unit pricing is a relatively new policy strategy for addressing alcohol-related 
harms. Therefore, research evaluating its impact on health is limited. A study of the 
enactment of minimum unit pricing in British Columbia found that a 10% increase in the 
price of all alcoholic beverages was associated with an approximate 9% decrease in 
alcohol-related injury hospitalizations and a 9% reduction in alcohol-related chronic 
hospitalizations (Stockwell T, Zhao J, Martin G, et al. Minimum alcohol prices and outlet 
densities in British Columbia, Canada: estimated impacts on alcohol-attributable hospital 
admissions. AJPH. 2013;103(11):2014-20).  
 
A second study of the same law estimated that the 10 percent increase in minimum prices 
reduced consumption of spirits and liqueurs by 7 percent, wine by 9 percent, alcoholic 
sodas and ciders by 14 percent, beer by 2 percent and all alcoholic drinks by 3 percent 
(Stockwell T, Auld MC, Zhao J, Martin G. Does minimum pricing reduce alcohol 
consumption? The experience of a Canadian province. Addiction. 2012;107(5):912-20). 
 
Critics of minimum unit pricing have expressed concerns that the increased revenue from 
minimum unit pricing would go to the entity selling the alcohol rather than being used for 
the prevention and treatment of alcohol and alcoholism. The deadline outlined in the bill 
(December 31, 2015) would not allow sufficient time to effectively complete a study of 
the magnitude described in HM38.  

 
The study does not address looking into the administrative impact of regulating and enforcing a 
minimum retail price for alcoholic beverages.  Both the Alcohol & Gaming Division of RLD and 
the Department of Public Safety’s Special Investigations Division would administer any laws 
regarding such minimum pricing that might be promulgated as a result of the study. 
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